ENBR’DGE Technical Manager Tel: (519) 436-4558 P.O. Box 2001

Regulatory Applications Email: 50 Keil Drive N.
Regulatory Affairs Chatham, Ontario, N7M 5M1

Canada

February 27, 2020
BY RESS, EMAIL AND COURIER

Ms. Christine Long

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 27" Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Long:

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas)
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File No.: EB-2019-0218
2021 Sarnia Industrial Line Reinforcement Project — Exhibit Update

Further to the Application and Evidence filed by Enbridge Gas on October 7, 2019,
enclosed please find a letter from the Ministry of Energy, Northern Development
and Mines (“MENDM?”) dated February 27, 2020 notifying Enbridge Gas that the
MENDM has completed its review of the Indigenous Consultation Report for the
2021 Sarnia Industrial Line Reinforcement Project and has found the procedural
aspects of consultation undertaken by Enbridge Gas to be satisfactory. This letter
is an update and can be inserted into Enbridge Gas’s pre-filed evidence at Exhibit
B, Tab 1, Schedule 8, Attachment 3.

This submission has been filed through the OEB’s RESS.

If you have any questions with respect to this submission, please contact the
undersigned.

Sincerely,
(Original Signed)

Adam Stiers
Technical Manager, Regulatory Applications

c.c..  Guri Pannu (Enbridge Gas)
EB-2019-0218 (Intervenors)
Judith Fernandes (OEB Staff)
Michael Millar (OEB Counsel)
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Ministry of Energy, Northern
Development and Mines

77 Grenville Street
6" Floor

Ministére de F'Energie, du
Développement du Nord et des
Mines

77, rue Grenville
6° étage .
Toronto ON M7A 2C1

Ontario @

Toronto ON M7A 2C1

Tel: (416) 325-6544 Tel:  (416) 325-6544

Indigenous Energy Policy

VIA EMAIL
February 27, 2020

Ken McCorkle

Manager, Indigenous Affairs
Enbridge Gas Limited

50 Keil Drive North
Chatham, ON N7M 5M1

Re: Sarnia Industrial Line Reinforcement Project— Letter of Opinion
Dear Mr. McCorkle,

The Ontario Ministry of Energy, Northern Development and Mines has completed its review of
Enbridge Gas Limited’s Indigenous consultation report for the Sarnia Industrial Line
Reinforcement Project. This letter is to notify you that based on the information provided and
through contacting the communities directly, the Ministry is of the opinion that the procedural
aspects of consultation undertaken by Enbridge Gas Limited to date for the purposes of the
Ontario Energy Board’s Leave to Construct for the Sarnia Industrial Line Reinforcement Project
is satisfactory.

It is expected that Enbridge Gas Limited will continue its consultation activities with the
communities throughout the life of the Project, and that Enbridge Gas will notify the Ministry
should any additional rights-based concerns/issues arise.

If you have any questions about this letter or require any additional information, please contact
Chloé Lazakis at 416-648-0294 or chloe.lazakis@ontario.ca.

Sincerely,

T ———

— —

Dan Delaquis
A/Manager
Indigenous Energy Policy

c¢: Ontario Pipeline Coordinating Committee
Ontario Energy Board





